AAHC Submission to APPC  - DEDI Motion

The Appeals and Academic Honesty Committee (AAHC) developed a list of actions for the committee to undertake to meet the April 13, 2023 motion of FGS Faculty Council motion related to Decolonizing, Equity, Diversity and Inclusion (DEDI).  The following are proposed practices for the committee to improve on its commitment to DEDI principles:

1. Require new and returning standing committee members to complete the Decolonizing, Equity, Diversity & Inclusion (DEDI) Toolkit modules annually
2. Make available reflective questions informed by York University’s DEDI Strategy to be reviewed by graduate programs prior to recommending academic honesty penalties, as well as by AAHC when considering academic honesty penalty and appeals decisions
3. Provide ongoing communication to the graduate community in the Faculty of Graduate Studies’ (FGS) e-newsletter on academic honesty matters to continually foster awareness and share best practices

While standard practice, AAHC will continue to make use of past and recent cases to inform necessary adjustments to policies and procedures on appeals and academic honesty. The committee intends to undertake a comprehensive review of its policies following anticipated updates to the Senate Policy on Academic Honesty in 2024.

The committee hopes that additional DEDI-inspired actions may be mobilized to further enhance consideration of principles of decolonization, equity, diversity and inclusion. In recognition that student interactions with AAHC are stressful given the subject matter and may lead to negative experiences, the committee favors actions which will reduce such interactions and sometimes punitive nature of the committee’s work by:
· providing increased flexibility and options to students and to academic units to guide interactions with AAHC
· reinforcing academic honesty training for current students, as all incoming students are now required to complete the FGS Academic Integrity Module at the commencement of their studies
It should be noted that the committee’s procedures are guided by Senate policies, and as such, will advocate for a variety of flexibility and options when consultations take place on the forthcoming revisions to the Senate Policy on Academic Honesty. Regarding academic honesty training, there are indications that the requirement for incoming students has had a positive impact since there have been no new academic honesty cases for such students since the requirement was implemented in Winter 2023.
With these updates, AAHC does not intend to update its mandate but will ensure such practices become standard procedures for the committee.

